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Spring Commencement to take place Saturday 
APRIL 26, 2023 

Marshall will welcome graduates and their families to Mountain 
Health Arena for Spring Commencement on Saturday April 29. 

The keynote speaker for the 2023 Spring Commencement 
program is Nike CEO John Donahoe (pictured). Donahoe, a 
graduate of Dartmouth University and the Stanford Graduate 
School of Business,  is the former president of Bain & Company 
and also led ServiceNow and eBay. 

Spring 2023 Commencement will feature two ceremonies at 9 
a.m. and 2 p.m., with nearly 1400 students expected to graduate. Those attending are asked to 
visit the Mountain Health Arena site for more information about prohibited items, including 
the addition of a clear bag policy at the arena, as well as prohibited items. 

For those not able to attend in person, the ceremony will be streamed live 
at www.marshall.edu/it/livestream. For more information 
visit www.marshall.edu/commencement. 

 

 

https://mountainhealtharena.com/
https://www.marshall.edu/it/livestream
https://www.marshall.edu/commencement
https://www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/files/JohnDonahoe.jpg


 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Marshall to establish new rural psychiatry residency 
program 
APRIL 25, 2023 

A new grant from the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services’ Health Resources & 
Services Administration (HRSA) will support the planning and development of a four-year rural 
psychiatry residency program at the Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine. 

The two-year, $500,000 grant to the Marshall Community Health Consortium collaborative is 
one of 46 grants announced March 31 to plan and develop Teaching Health Center residency 
programs in community-based settings. The Marshall program will become the nation’s fourth 
separately accredited rural track program designation in general psychiatry. The consortium, 
composed of the Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine, Marshall Health, Cabell Huntington 
Hospital and Valley Health, is West Virginia’s first recipient of the HRSA Teaching Health 
Center Graduate Medical Education Planning and Development Grant. 

“Residency training programs proactively address the shortage of rural physicians across our 
state and nation,” said Paulette S. Wehner, M.D., vice dean for graduate medical education at 
the Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine and principal investigator on the grant. “This grant 
enables us to develop a residency program that specifically trains psychiatrists to care for rural 
patients, with the goal that trainees stay in West Virginia to practice after they complete the 
program.” 

As part of separate rural accreditation designation requirements, the psychiatry residents must 
conduct at least 50% of their training at a rural site. The consortium will partner with Pleasant 
Valley Hospital, a member of Mountain Health Network, in Point Pleasant, West Virginia, 
located 42 miles north of Huntington. The consortium will work toward achieving initial 
accreditation in 2025 and welcoming its first residents in July 2026. 

“Finding high quality mental health resources for patients in rural areas can be challenging,” said 
Kevin Yingling, R.Ph., M.D., president and CEO of Mountain Health Network. “We are pleased 
to work with the consortium to develop a new rural psychiatry residency program at Pleasant 
Valley Hospital to improve access to mental health providers for Mason and Jackson counties in 
West Virginia, as well as Gallia and Meigs counties in Ohio.” 

“We look forward to building upon the work of our Marshall psychiatry residency program in 
Huntington to train quality psychiatrists for our state and region,” said Suzanne Holroyd, M.D., 
professor and chair of psychiatry at the Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine. “This new 
residency opportunity will combine rural clinical experiences with Huntington-based training to 
ensure a well-rounded curriculum.” 

  

https://nam02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hhs.gov%2Fabout%2Fnews%2F2023%2F03%2F31%2Fhhs-awards-start-up-funds-community-based-health-care-providers-develop-programs-train-medical-dental-residents-in-community-settings.html&data=05%7C01%7CSTams%40marshall.edu%7Ca3cec01f81f143d8751b08db41c81e51%7C239ab2783bba4c78b41d8508a541e025%7C0%7C0%7C638176100023601935%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=usPf3%2BXaP2CNmrzJeMQn64Fi7%2Bpl71RNIUeWPqIjt24%3D&reserved=0
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https://jcesom.marshall.edu/


This is the second HRSA grant received by the School of Medicine’s Office of Graduate Medical 
Education for rural residency planning. The school’s rural surgery residency program will 
welcome its first residents in July 2023. To learn more about residency programs at the Joan C. 
Edwards School of Medicine, visit jcesom.marshall.edu/residents-fellows or call 304-691-
1824. For news and information about the Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine, follow us on 
Twitter @MUSOMWV, like us on Facebook or visit jcesom.marshall.edu. 
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Crane work to close Drinko Library next week 
APRIL 26, 2023 

Work will begin on the replacement of the Drinko Library Cooling Tower Monday, May 
1.  There will be a crane on-site for the week of May 1 to May 6.  This will require the alley 
between Corbly Hall and Drinko Library to be closed and will also require Drinko Library to be 
closed to all staff, faculty, and students for safety.  Card access will not work during this 
time.  Once the crane work has been completed all access will resume.  Please try to avoid the 
area during construction work. 

PLEASE NOTE: The IT Service desk and the ID Card Office will be temporarily relocated to the 
first floor of the Memorial Student Center for this closure. 

Please forward all questions and concerns to FacilitiesPlanning@marshall.edu. 

 

 

 

Ruth Sullivan Rally for Autism coming up April 29 
APRIL 18, 2023 

The annual Ruth Sullivan Rally for Autism will be held 
in Ritter Park in Huntington Saturday, April 29. This is 
the 22nd year for the rally, which is designed to bring 
awareness to and promote acceptance of the autism 
community. The rally includes a walk and a run, and 
registration is now open at Tristateracer.com. Those 
who register before April 20 can do so at a discounted 
price of $20. 

The Ruth Sullivan Rally for Autism serves as a 
fundraiser for the West Virginia Autism Training 
Center, the Autism Services Center, and the Autism 
Society of West Virginia. 

Registration starts at 7:30 a.m., opening ceremony 
begins at 8:20 a.m. and the race itself begins at 9 a.m. 

mailto:FacilitiesPlanning@marshall.edu
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Marshall University Alumni of the Mid-Ohio Valley set to 
host annual scholarship fundraiser 
APRIL 25, 2023 

The Marshall University Alumni of the Mid-Ohio Valley chapter will have its annual fundraising 
dinner at 6:30 p.m. May 2 at the Grand Pointe Conference and Reception Center in Vienna, West 
Virginia. 

Since 2009, this annual event has raised more than $280,000 to support scholarships for students 
in Wood, Wirt, Ritchie, Tyler, Pleasants and Doddridge counties in West Virginia and 
Washington County, Ohio. In addition, the funds also support other academic and athletic 
endeavors. 

“The generosity of our sponsors and attendees is overwhelming,” said Laurie Martin, chapter 
president. “We are so appreciative of the community support, and we look forward to a 
successful evening.” 

The keynote speaker will be President Smith. Smith, originally from Kenova, West Virginia, 
received his bachelor’s degree in business administration from Marshall, and later received a 
master’s degree in management from Aquinas College. Smith served as chief executive officer of 
Intuit for 11 years before stepping down in 2019. He and his wife, Alys, established the Wing 2 
Wing Foundation, which provides increased access and support for education, entrepreneurship 
mentoring and investment and works to position West Virginia “as a showcase for the nation.” 

Jeffrey Sandy is the 2023 local honoree. Sandy is the West Virginia Cabinet Secretary for the 
Department of Homeland Security. He is a 1979 graduate of Marshall University. During his 43-
year career, he has used his Marshall education to successfully accomplish significant 
investigations and advanced training domestically and internationally. 

A social hour at 5:30 p.m. will precede the dinner. This event will also include a silent auction. 
Other special guests include Christian Spears, Marshall’s athletic director, Mike Bartram, senior 
analyst and special assistant to the head football coach, and Marco, Marshall’s mascot. 

Tickets are $60 and sponsorships range from $600 to $1,500. For tickets or sponsorship 
information, e-mail Martin at mualumnimovclub@yahoo.com. 
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Marshall student receives Young Forensic Scientists Forum 
(YFSF) Outstanding Poster Award 
APRIL 25, 2023 

Kaylee N. Morton of Sheboygan, Wisconsin (pictured), was one of 
two young forensic scientists recognized for her research at the 75th 
Anniversary Conference of the American Academy of Forensic 
Sciences. The conference took place Feb. 12-18 in Orlando, Florida. 

During the conference, posters are featured from students and 
professionals new to the field during the Young Forensic Scientists 
Forum (YFSF) poster session.  Morton, a member of the  Forensic 
Science Graduate Program (MUFSP) Class of 2023, graduating this 
week, was presented with an Outstanding Poster Award during the 
event. Her poster, titled “Visualization of Ignitable Liquid Residues 

on Burned Substrates Using the Foster + Freeman Crime-lite® AUTO,” was a collaborative 
effort among the Marshall University Forensic Science Graduate Program, the Huntington Fire 
Department, and the Huntington Fire Marshal to evaluate the potential of combining alternative 
light source detection with photography to aid in fire investigations.  The poster was also 
authored by MUFSP faculty members Dr. Lauren L. Richards-Waugh and Dr. Kimberly S. 
Kunkler and Huntington Fire Marshal Captain Mathew Winters.  The research investigated the 
use of the Crime-lite® AUTO to visualize and photograph ignitable liquid residues (ILRs) on 
burned materials commonly encountered at residential fire scenes. 

It is often difficult for fire investigators to determine if a fire was intentionally set due to 
challenges such as destruction or rearrangement of the scene during extinguishing efforts. If the 
use of ignitable liquids is suspected, it may also be difficult for investigators to locate optimum 
areas for sample collection. Therefore, there is a need for accurate and efficient methods for the 
visualization of potential ignitable liquid residues at fire scenes.  Morton’s research demonstrated 
potential for the use of alternative light source detection with photography to aid in fire 
investigations, but further research and development are still needed. 
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Students in Health Communications course create 
campaigns to combat food insecurity, homelessness 
APRIL 25, 2023 

Students in the Master of Public Health 
program (Health Communications 
course) and Dr. Georgiana Logan, who 
taught the class, worked with the 
Ronald McDonald House and the 
Huntington City Mission to design and 
create health communication campaigns 
that raise awareness of public health 
issues in West Virginia. Through these 
campaigns, students hosted a canned 
food/non-perishable food drive and a 
GoFundMe campaign during the week 
of April 10- April 14 for a class project 

to collect donations to address food insecurity and homelessness in Cabell County. Students were 
able to collect over 200 non-perishable food items and raise $400.00 dollars for The Huntington 
City Mission Cold Shelter. 

———— 

Photo: M.P.H. graduate students and representatives of the Huntington City Mission, the 
Minority Health Institute and M.P.H. program faculty at the final Health Communications class 
presentation. 
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School of Pharmacy, Rite Aid establish scholarship program 
to expand rural community pharmacy experience 
APRIL 25, 2023 

Marshall’s School of Pharmacy and Rite 
Aid are collaborating to provide 
a Community Practice Rural Health 
Scholars program for third-year pharmacy 
students interested in rural community 
pharmacy practice and future employment 
with Rite Aid.  Eligible scholars will 
receive up to $10,000 over the 15-week 
program. 

“In many rural communities, a local 
pharmacist is the most accessible health 

care provider,” said Craig Kimble, Pharm.D., M.B.A., director of experiential learning and 
associate professor at the School of Pharmacy. “This program will advance patient-focused 
clinical skills, including medication reviews and counseling, medication insurance coverage 
assistance and vaccine administration.” 

Third-year pharmacy students in good standing with the School of Pharmacy must have a 
minimum 2.5 GPA, be eligible for hire at Rite Aid Corporation and licensure as an intern in 



Ohio, and commit to working as a Rite Aid pharmacist in a mutually agreed upon rural area after 
graduation. 

Completion of the program includes the development and presentation of a community-based 
rural health research project, participation in professional development opportunities such as 
customer service training and resume review with Rite Aid leadership. 

Kim Richardson, Pharm.D., regional pharmacy leader at Rite Aid, welcomed the first two 
participants into the program during an event at the school April 7.  Marshall students Asam 
Mesleh, from Dearborn, Michigan, and James Mills, from Corbin, Kentucky, will begin 
the Community Practice Rural Health Scholars program this summer as they start their 
Advanced Pharmacy Practice Experience (APPE) rotations. 

“Community pharmacists are not only the most accessible, but sometimes the only health care 
professional that patients see in rural settings. It is critical that these pharmacists are highly 
educated on a broad range of topics and are prepared to practice at the top of their license,” 
Richardson said. “Marshall graduates provide outstanding care to patients in community 
pharmacies. They make crucial health impact through immunization, medication therapy 
management and preventing emergency room visits. Rite Aid is ecstatic to partner with Marshall 
University and allow these pharmacists to be true practitioners and pillars of their community.” 

For additional information or to apply for the Marshall University School of Pharmacy / Rite Aid 
Rural Community Scholars program, please contact Dr. Craig Kimble 
at craig.kimble@marshall.edu. The application deadline is May 12. 

——— 

Photo: Rite Aid regional pharmacy leader Kim Richardson, Pharm.D. (center), welcomes 
pharmacy students James Mills (second from left) and Asam Mesleh (second from right) to the 
Community Practice Rural Scholars program.  Also pictured are Dr. Craig Kimble (left) and Dr. 
Eric Blough (right). 

 

 

Marshall establishes international dental preceptorship 
APRIL 25, 2023 

The Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine has launched a short-term training program for 
internationally trained dentists who wish to increase their knowledge through didactics and 
observation of patient care. 

The short-term program housed within the Department of Dentistry, Oral and Maxillofacial 
Surgery provides an opportunity for international dental graduates to increase their knowledge 

mailto:craig.kimble@marshall.edu


about postgraduate training in both clinical and didactic settings that teaches the basic principles, 
practice procedures and protocols of a general dental practice in the U.S. 

“By observing and learning various methods and materials, participants can become more 
knowledgeable about expectations and clinical and didactic rigors of a general practice residency 
and thus become more competitive when applying for dental residency programs in the U.S.,” 
said Raj K. Khanna, D.M.D., M.D., professor and chair of dentistry, oral and maxillofacial 
surgery and director of the preceptorship program. “Our faculty are familiar with international 
dental graduates and the rigors and challenges they face in order to practice in the U.S., 
especially since we accept international dental graduates into our residency program.” 

Program participants engage in didactic courses, observations and presentations in general 
dentistry, oral surgery, periodontics, endodontics and prosthodontics. The international 
preceptorship in general dentistry consists of two consecutive weeks, generally the third and 
fourth weeks of a given month. 

To learn more about Marshall’s international dental preceptorship, call 304-691-1249 or 
visit jcesom.marshall.edu/dentistry/preceptorship. For news and information about the Joan 
C. Edwards School of Medicine, follow us on Twitter @MUSOMWV, like us on Facebook or 
visit jcesom.marshall.edu. 

 

Alumnus establishes second scholarship for hometown 
medical students 
APRIL 25, 2023 

 

Marshall University alumnus Shayne M. Gue, M.D., FACEP, 
FAAEM, has established a second scholarship at the Marshall 
University Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine to support 
students from his home county. 

Gue was born and raised in Huntington, West Virginia, in 
Cabell County, and earned his medical degree from the Joan 
C. Edwards School of Medicine in 2015. He completed his 
emergency medicine residency at AdventHealth East in 
Orlando, Florida. Gue now serves as an assistant professor of 
emergency medicine at the University of Central Florida 
(UCF) in Orlando, where he serves as director of education 
and medical education fellowship director for the UCF’s 
emergency medicine residency program. Gue is also actively 
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involved with the Florida College of Emergency Physicians, American College of Emergency 
Physicians and the Society for Academic Emergency Medicine. 

“I am forever grateful for the education and training I received during my time at Marshall,” Gue 
said. “I owe all my successes to the opportunities and support I received along the way, and my 
hope is that this scholarship will be the support for many future students and their successes as 
well. As Maya Angelou said, ‘when we give cheerfully and accept gratefully, everyone is 
blessed.’” 

The Dr. Shayne M. Gue Scholarship is designated for first-year medical students from Cabell 
County, West Virginia, with second preference given to any West Virginia student. The 
scholarship is renewable for three additional years pending normal academic progress. 

Gue established the Garee and Mary Ransbottom Scholarship at the Joan C. Edwards School of 
Medicine in honor of his grandparents in 2019. 

For more information or to make a gift to the Joan C. Edwards School of Medicine, please 
contact Linda Holmes, director of development and alumni affairs, by phone at 304-691-1711 or 
by e-mail at holmes@marshall.edu. For news and information about the Joan C. Edwards 
School of Medicine, follow us on Twitter @MUSOMWV, like us on Facebook, or 
visit jcesom.marshall.edu. 

 

 

IT Update: Microsoft Authenticator App to add Number 
Matching 
APRIL 11, 2023 

Microsoft announced the default notification method for their multi-factor authentication (MFA) 
app, Microsoft Authenticator, will change from a push-to-approve model to a number-matching 
model. Designed to reduce bad actor MFA fatigue attacks on end users, the number matching 
system cannot be abused like its predecessor.  On Monday, May 1, Marshall University 
Information Technology will push this update to university users. 
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When attempting log on to an Office 365 resource, users will be presented with a number on the 
screen (Figure I); the MFA notification is where the user will enter the number (Figure II). The 
notification will display the username, which application is being used, and the general location. 
With this information a user should easily be able to tell if the MFA prompt is legitimate or 
malicious. Keep in mind, the location can vary greatly if using a cellular device to log on to an 
MFA- protected resource. 

With the addition of number matching, the Authenticator app will no longer work on Apple 
Watches. According to Microsoft, users who have used an Apple Watch with the Authenticator 
app in the past will need to authenticate on a different device. 

If you do not currently use the Microsoft Authenticator App for MFA, this change does not apply 
and your current MFA method will continue to work. 

If you need technical assistance, please contact the IT Service Desk via chat 
at www.marshall.edu/it, by phone at 304-696-3200 or e-mail itservicedesk@marshall.edu. 

 

 

 

Psy.D. program places all pre-doctoral students 
APRIL 25, 2023 

The Doctor of Clinical Psychology (Psy.D.) program at Marshall University has placed 100% of 
its pre-doctoral students in nationwide internships. 

https://www.marshall.edu/it
mailto:itservicedesk@marshall.edu


The students are required to work full-time for a year providing mental health services at sites 
across the country. 

“This is the final training experience for our students before they graduate and it is similar to a 
physician doing residency,” said Dr. Keith Beard, director of the Psy.D. program at Marshall. 
“These students have already done practica in our campus clinic, in a community placement and 
in an integrated primary care setting. Now they will be representing Marshall across the country 
as they complete this internship.” 

Placement in pre-doctoral internship slots is a competitive process. There were almost 4,000 
people all over the country applying for pre-doctoral internships this year. 

“The fact that we had 100% of our students match to an internship site speaks to our training 
program and the quality of our students,” Beard said. “It is an accomplishment that is impressive 
and one that Marshall can be proud of.” 

The Psy.D. program accepted its first class in 2002 and was granted accreditation by the 
American Psychological Association in 2006. The Psy.D. program is one of the few programs in 
the country that focuses on training psychologists to work with rural populations. 

PsyD students and their pre-doctoral internship placements are as follows: 

Sara Aleshire 
VA Western Colorado Health Care System 
Grand Junction, Colorado 

Haleigh Bevins 
Federal Correctional Complex 
Petersburg, VA Petersburg, Virginia 

Adriana Cook 
University Health Center/The University of Georgia 
Athens, Georgia 

Isabella Gearhart 
Lexington VA Health Care System 
Lexington, Kentucky 

Justin Gibson 
Wasatch Behavioral Health 
Provo, Utah 

Arielle Hensley 
VAMC Chillicothe 
Chillicothe, Ohio 



Vanessa Hissam 
University of Akron 
Akron, Ohio 

Morgan Minut 
Valley Health Systems 
Huntington, West Virginia 

Katelyn Pancake 
Erie VA Medical Center 
Erie, Pennsylvania 

Esha Pell 
Appalachian Psychology Internship/Hopewell Health 
Gallipolis, Ohio 

John Prentice 
Valley Health Systems 
Huntington, West Virginia 

Keyton Sampson 
Hefner VA Medical Center 
Salisbury, North Carolina 

 

The next regular issue of We Are...Marshall will be distributed May 3, 2023. Please send items for 
consideration to WAMnewsletter@marshall.edu by 5 p.m. Monday, May 1, 2023.

 

To read the content of this newsletter online, please click on the following link: 
www.marshall.edu/wamnewsletter/April-26-2023. 
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